



HARDHOLDER – OCTOBER 2001 BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC.

BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES October 9, 2001

- 1. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.
- 2. A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the August minutes.
- 3. TREASURER'S REPORT
 - No Treasurer's report
- 4. MEMBERSHIP REPORT
 - Steven Harpham, Mick Schenck and John Campbell were accepted as new members in September.
 - Stan Todd gave notice of his moving to Texas; he paid dues for a Life membership.
 - A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept new members Greg Powers and Mike Brazell.
 - A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Membership report as presented.
- 5. NEWSLETTER REPORT
 - A notice of a \$100 donation to the club was received from the estate of Tom Slocombe.
 - 146 newsletters sent out; none returned.
 - A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Newsletter report as presented.
- 6. CMP REPORT
 - 90,000 rounds of Federal .30 ball ammunition have been sold at .35/round.
 - CMP reports more outages of M-1 parts; it is currently very difficult to get information regarding inventories of parts or rifles.
 - A motion was speedily made, seconded and passed to accept the CMP report as presented.
- 7. CLINIC REPORT
 - No report
- 8. SILHOUETTE REPORT
 - No report
- 9. HIGHPOWER REPORT
 - Vince Carroll has made up forms for the 2002 matches; all the match sponsors have been determined, and the materials are ready to register the matches with the NRA.

 A motion was speedily made, seconded and passed to accept the Highpower report as presented.

10. **JUNIOR REPORT**

- Jim Starr is preparing a report on this year's campaign at Camp Perry.
- Jim announced that he will retire from the BCGC board. He intends to keep up work coaching kids, fund-raising, and acquiring bullets for Juniors with the help of Frank Hoffman. A new Junior Executive will be needed.
- A motion was speedily made, seconded and passed to name Jim Starr Board Member Emeritus.
- The Junior Raffle is now a BCGC club function; Jim wants kids from all state clubs to benefit, chiefly with help on expenses for Camp Perry.
- A motion was speedily made, seconded and passed supply \$700 for postage on the December raffle mailing.
- A motion was speedily made, seconded and passed to accept the Junior report as presented.

11. RANGE OFFICER'S REPORT

- Ten members were present at the September 29th workday.
- 200 yard targets were prepped; 600 yard targets still need facing.
- A workday was established for Saturday, April 27, 2002.
- A bill for the August through October garbage removal has been received;
 garbage had not been picked up as of 9/29.
- NOTE: 2x lumber is available for construction or firewood—stacked by the target house—take it if you can use it!
- NOTE: The use of motor oil is prohibited on the range; targets will be lubed with bearing grease.
- Frank McKeon reported on the condition of fencing and signs around the range perimeter.
- Vince Carroll will help with materials for new signs.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Range Officer's report as presented.

12. SMALLBORE REPORT

- The Winter League is under way with good turnouts so far at both Cherry Creek and Boulder.
- A notable number of new shooters are participating this year.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Smallbore report as presented.

13. OLD BUSINESS

- The sale of the club's M-1's was discussed.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed to dispose of the club's M-1's with the details and final disposition to be determined at the next meeting.

- Kent Beach will inventory the M-1's and make a recommendation for their disposition.
- A note was received from Jan Wells thanking the board for her Life membership.
- Possible forms of club ID were discussed; no action taken.
- A motion was made, seconded and passed authorizing Vincent Carroll to investigate the cost of BCGC logo stickers.

14. NEW BUSINESS

No new business.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Have a complaint or question - contact a club officer.

President	Perry Welch	303-697-0955
Vice President	Norm Austen	303-467-9757
Secretary & Smallbore	Mike Walton	303-757-4304
Treasurer	Richard Bowman	303-337-5750
Membership Chairman	Dan Gable	303-429-8041
Newsletter Editor	Jack Gaynor	303-721-0742
Junior Executive	Jim Starr	303-466-2525
Silhouette Executive	Steve Hawks	970-532-3432
C.M.P. Coordinator	Kent Beach	303-279-2668
Range Officer	Mike Bogard	303-452-0832
Clinic Coordinator	Mike Bevelhimer	303/816-9002
Highpower Executive	Vince Carroll	303-457-0243

The November meeting will be held at the home of Kent Beach, 13959 W. Cedar Place, Golden, Co. on Tuesday November 13, 2001 at 7:00pm.